








Jan 19, 1945  

Dear Mrs. Sewell,  

You’ll probably think it strange hearing from a person you don’t know, but your son,  
Sewell, [illegible words], ask me to write you when I got a chance. You see, I was a member of  

the crew of the “U.S. S. Hornet.” I left the ship Oct. 30 th, but I didn’t reach the states as soon as I  

thought I would, so that is the reason this letter is so late.  

Nope, the “Hornet” has not been to the states yet. An officer on the ship told me before I  

left, he expected it back in May or June of this year. Do not depend too much on that because no  

one really knows for sure.  

The “Hornet” has been in every major engagement since she has been out there. She has  

been in the battle hot & heavy. In my opinion, the Lord has been with her and brought her out  

safety each time. One time at [illegible word], I thought we were done for, but we came out  

without even a scratch. We were also in the second battle with the Japanese fleet. I left the ship  

right after that. I wouldn’t want to say where she is now, but I have a good idea.  

Your son was one of my chiefs, and he sure was a swell fellow. He was getting along just  

fine when I last saw him. He has a swell position and if I know him right, he’ll make good. He  
wasn’t the kind of fellow that [illegible word] a person to do something, he always helped us do  

it, and I want to tell you, you really have a swell son.  

The next time you right him, tell him, IRVIN, get a 30 days leave plus 10 days traveling  
[illegible word], and then I have to report to San Diego for amphibious training. I better close  

now, and [illegible word] hoping this letter finds you well & happy.  

I remain, Ralph C. Irvin.  


